
Burlington Town Council 

November 11, 2014 

 
The Burlington Town Council held a regular monthly meeting on November 11, 2014 @ 7:00pm in Town Hall 
with Council’s Stan Moore, Teddy Huffer and Pat Amos; Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Clerk-Treasurer Karen 
Dinger; Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout; and Town Attorney Justin Alter present.   
 
Guests Present are:  Susan Scholl, and Steve and Ruth Barnard 
 
Council President Moore opens the meeting. 
 
Town Business 

C/T Dinger presents minutes from the October council meeting.  Huffer motions to approve minutes as 
presented.  Amos 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents claims to be paid from October 15-November 11, 2014.  Amos motions to pay claims and 
salaries as presented.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Town Marshal Hammond presents Marshal and Deputy Marshal Reports for the month.  Moore motions to 
approve the reports as written.   Amos 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Works Commissioner, Steve Stout, gives an update on the wastewater utility, paving project at the park 
behind the Community Club Building and leaf pickup. 
 
Vice President Huffer gives an update regarding the Park Board.  He states that the purchase of a new John 
Deere mower has been approved by the board.   
 
 
Old Business 

Snow Removal Contract – Town Attorney Alter presents the 2014/2015 winter snow plowing contract.  The 
Burlington Town Council members and Steve Barnard all sign. 
 
Town Marshal Hammond presents quotes for a new laptop computer that is needed.  Council reviews the quotes 
presented.  Vice-President Huffer makes a motion to purchase the Dell laptop for $1466.04.  Amos 2nds.  All 
Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
 
New Business 

Discussion is held regarding Burlington’s sidewalk ordinance.  The council looks to update the ordinance the 
town currently has. 
 
The Council announces that a special meeting will be held with the Burlington Township Trustee on Monday, 
November 24 at 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall, to discuss park business. 
 
It is noted that the Burlington Christmas Walk will be held on Saturday, December 6 from 4:00 – 7:30 p.m. 
 
Vice-President Huffer motions to adjourn the meeting.  Amos 2nds.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
________________________                    _____________________________ 
Stan Moore, President                               Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 


